

## Bob Lesher NEWSLETTER



SEPTEMBER 2024



Hello everyone, I hope you have enjoyed your summer! I have been really busy the last few months. This is the first letter since May. So, I've gotten some help from Luana who is the daughter of Leo and Leda. She does all the media for the church and "Love in Action". So, we will be working together to keep you informed as usual.









We had a "Love in Action" on September 14th my Birthday. WE have increased to two days a month for this ministry. So, I was excited to participate again. This was on my mind. My birthday was not. So, we just passed out some pamphlets, talked with some young people and that was it. I thought it was a little strange. We normally stay longer. So, we get back to the church someone wanted me to get something back behind the church building. When I get there Leda, Luana and others were there with balloons, a cake, presents shouting SURPRISE! Then they started to sing the Brazilian Happy Birthday song! Totally surprised!

Ok my friends. Thank you for your support. God Bless!